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CONGRATULATIONS to our own Ms. Edith 

Kippenhan, ACS Outreach Coordinator of the Year 

2014:   Toledo Local Section 

After 15 dynamic years as elected 
officer on Toledo Executive Committee (Secretary, Vice 
Chair and Chair), Edith is leaving the EC yet will continue 
to actively volunteer.  NCW Coordinator since 2002, she 
implemented event partnerships with Toledo Zoo and 
now Toledo Imagination Station; she acted as CCED 
coordinator and Membership Chair for multiple years.  
On several community committees (AAWS, NWOSTEM, 
YBTC), she works with area schools to promote ACS and 
science education. She serves as faculty advisor for 
University of Toledo Student ACS Chapter since 2006 
(visiting area schools for chemistry demonstrations; 
hosting campus visits by groups/prospective students; 
campus programs). http://www.acs.org/content/acs/en/membership-

and-networks/ls/grantsawards/outreach-volunteers-of-the-year-2014-i-m.html 
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Notes from Chair, Joanna Hinton: 

My, the year has gone by; we are almost half-

way thru 2014.  I have had and am having the 

pleasure and privilege of serving as Chair of your 

Toledo Section of the American Chemical Society 

this year. We’ve been busy so far thanks to the 

many volunteers and officers of the section who 

have put on some great events for all to enjoy. 

And there is even more to come! We have 

embarked on a new frontier with a community 

partnership with the Toledo-Lucas County 

Library! First, we used one of their awesome free 

meeting rooms (Sanger Library) to host this 

year’s Earth Day Celebration & Community 

Outreach Event: The Wonders of Water. Second, 

we are hosting 4 summer outreach hands-on 

events in association with the Library’s Summer 

Reading Club: FIZZ, BOOM, READ! Want to 

be a part of the summer reading fun and 

volunteer about 2 hrs of your time? We are in 

need of volunteers; look for more information in 

body of this newsletter.  And finally, the biggest 

part of our community partnership with the 

library is on Thursday November 13:  A free 

OPEN BOOK   evening with noted 

science author Sam Kean at McMaster 

Auditorium at the Main Library in Toledo. Save 

the date! And enjoy the revival of The Toledo 

Flask, Newsletter of the Toledo Section of the 

American Chemical Society! I hope to see you at 

a future section event! Let’s keep fueling a 

positive community chemical reaction!                                             

Joanna Hinton       

 

SAVE THE DATES: 

Sat. Sept 20, 2014: Thomas Edison ACS 

Landmark Event  @  The Menlo Park 
Laboratory at The Henry Ford, Greenfield 
Village in Dearborn, MI.   
http://www.acs.org/content/acs/en/education/whatisc

hemistry/landmarks/thomas-edison.html 

Oct 19-25, 2014: National Chemistry Week, 
CANDY: How Sweet it is! Local Section Events to 

be held at Imagination Station & local libraries; 

volunteers needed 

Oct 29 – Nov 1, 2014: ACS Central Regional 
Meeting @ DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel in 
Pittsburgh-Green Tree. 
http://www.acscerm2014.org 

Thurs. Nov 13, 2014:  OPEN BOOK- free 
Partnership Event: An Evening with Noted 
Science Author Sam Kean @ McMaster 
Auditorium, Main Library, Toledo, OH 
 

 

http://www.acs.org/content/acs/en/education/whatischemistry/landmarks/thomas-edison.html
http://www.acs.org/content/acs/en/education/whatischemistry/landmarks/thomas-edison.html
http://www.acscerm2014.org/
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First 6 Months of 2014 were BUSY!  

Did you attend any of these events? 

Learn what you may have missed: 

 

Feb 11: WEBINAR Love Potion # 9       

75+ attendees learned how to Lure a loved one 

with chemistry by enjoying The Chemistry of Scent 
and Fragrance Webinar! This free program, hosted 
by Toledo ACS, had fun networking BINGO, hands-
on (or rather) nose-on demonstration plus lively 
Q&A after the webinar program, which originated 
from P&G in Cincinnati.  Featured Speakers: 

¶ Ms. Virgina Hutchins, Perfumer, P&G 

¶ Dr. Jianjun Li,  Principal Scientist, P&G 

¶ Dr. Diane Schmidt, Section Head R&D, P&G; 
and 2014 ACS President-Elect 

Webinar was provided from Collaboration with ACS 
Younger Chemists Committee, ACS Careers, and ACS 
Webinars. 
Good food and good times for all in attendance. 
Rated ***** by attendees. 
 

March 26: The Sticky Business of Asphalt                 
Close to 30 attendees enjoyed chicken dinner at the 
Erie Restaurant in Erie, MI, and learned from Mark 
Homer, PE, Manager of Liquid Asphalt Supply at the 
Ajax Asphalt Terminal in Detroit, about the 
chemistry, composition, types, history, applications, 
testing, and advances of asphalt and asphalt 
containing materials.  He explained how asphalt is 
manufactured and how it differs from other 
petroleum based products & concrete.  Mark talked 
about climate effects on asphalt based roadways 
and subsequent maintenance, which lead to an 
interesting discussion on the current pothole 
situation (cruel winter weather) and how asphalt, 
“blacktop”, “pothole patching compound”, and 
sealing materials can be formulated and used to 
provide relatively permanent road surfaces. 
Dreamers’ bubbles were made popped due to the 
politics and cost involved in providing such quality 
road surfaces. Attendees gave ***** 

   

 
 

April 10: Careers in Chemistry Panel at BGSU 
featured 5 local chemists discussing their different 
careers paths since receiving their bachelors’ 
degrees and providing similar key insights to 
students in attendance to what one needs to find 
and keep an interesting job with a science degree.  
The panelists really knew how to engage the 
students in an open forum.  Thanks to BGSU 
Chemistry Department (Stephania Messersmith) for 
facilitating room accommodations.  And special 
thanks to our panelist volunteers:   

¶ Mark Wagner, Account Manager, EMD Millipore 

¶ Tina Hubbell,  Project Development Advisor-
Chemistry, Client Care|NAMSA 

¶ Harmony Sy,  Manufacturing Engineer,  Fresenius 
Medical Care North America 

¶ Michael Saloiye, Chemistry Teacher, Mohawk 
High School 

¶ Jake Ward, Patent Attorney, Fraser Clemens 
Martin Miller Intellectual Property and 
Technology Law 

About 60 attendees gave this event ***** 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

April 23: Earth Day Celebration & Community 
Event: The Wonders of Water                                
ACS members and Toledo 
citizens enjoyed the 
comfortable confines of the 
spacious state-of-the-art 
meeting room at Sanger Library 
with complementary light buffet to hear 3 experts 
discuss different, relevant and local environmental 
water issues. Mr. Richard Bolek, a Visiting Professor 
of Chemistry at University of Toledo from Leuphana 
University Lüneburg in Lüneburg, Germany opened 
the evening with an interesting look at the 

Panelists pictured here l-> r: Tina Hubbell, Jake 
Ward, Joanna Hinton (moderator), Mark 
Wagner, Harmony Si, Michael Saloiye. 

Frank Butwin, host, 

with Mark Homer, 

Asphalt expert and 

speaker @ Erie 

Restaurant, Erie,MI 
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relevance of fragrances from personal care 
products, different modes of degradation and their 
possible environmental aquatic effects. Mr. Bolek 
heightened all attendees’ awareness of the increase 
in scentful-marketing and proliferation of fragrances 
in personal care products; plus he elaborated on 
concerns about the unintended infochemical effects 
and possible endocrine disruptive effects of 
fragrances.  The presentation certainly made me 
wonder whether fragrances were being overused 
and really necessary for function of products.         

        

Infochemical Effect

external
Factors

internal
Factors

Receptor

nerves

central nervous system

Reaction

Source: Bolek, Kümmerer; Xenobiotics in the urban 
watercycle; 2010.  

Dr. Patrick Lawrence, Chair & Associate Professor in 
the Dept of Geography and Planning at the 
University of Toledo and Board President of the 
non-profit Partners for Clean Streams organization 
and Chair of Maumee RAP Advisory Committee, 
gave an enlightening historical-geographical 
presentation on the state of the Ottawa River (also 
known as 10 mile creek) in Toledo.  He traced the 
link in urban and industrial growth & development 
with the health of the Ottawa River via a multitude 
of colorful maps dating from mid 1800s to present.  
Recent reclamation efforts of the Ottawa River and 
former industrial sites along the river and ongoing 
green space initiatives left the audience optimistic 
about the future and appreciative of the efforts of 
the many individuals and groups who work tirelessly 
to keep our waterways clean. Are you interested in 
helping as well? Please visit Partners for Clean 
Streams http://partnersforcleanstreams.org/   

   

The final speaker, Dr. Earl Campbell, Jr., 
Board Member of non-profit Lake Erie Waterkeeper 
Inc. and Professor Emeritus of Medicine, Medical 
College of Ohio, educated the group on microcystin, 
commonly known as the toxic green algae slime 
common to Lake Erie but what is in fact a type of 
photosynthetic bacteria. Regardless of reference, 
microcystin is toxic and poses a major clean water 

health risk where ever it flourishes; waters high in 
agricultural phosphorus runoff in combination with 
the right water temperature (summer months) and 
minimal lake water turnover produce ideal 
conditions for microcystin blooms. Microcystin has 
been detected in the water in intakes in western 
Lake Erie in past years.  Toledo and other 
communities monitor and treat the Lake Erie water 
intakes to ensure the water is safe for drinking.  The 
cost of treating water for Toledo is $3-4 million. 
Carroll Township, serving about 2000 customers, 
shut down last summer because the protein toxin 
from microcystin had tested at levels three times 
the recommendation by the World Health 
Organization.  Dr. Campbell emphasized the need to 
decrease and minimize conditions that contribute 
to microcystin blooms (phosphorus runoffs) 
because cleaning, removing or detoxifying the 
water with or after the blooms is far more 
challenging and hazardous. Physical removal of 
microcystin is complicated by the fact that rupture 
of the cells causes even more concentrated release 
of the protein toxin. In 2013, Lake Erie blooms 
started in early July along the southern shores of 
Ontario and in the center of the Central Basin.  By 
late July, blooms were in Maumee Bay and the far 
western basin and along the Michigan shoreline.  
Blooms on the shores of Maumee Bay State 
Park have tested positive for toxins and resulted in 
beach closures.   Also last year, visible blooms 
appeared to originate out of the Detroit River, 
especially on the Canadian side.   
http://www.lakeeriewaterkeeper.org/ 

  
This event, moderated by our own 
water chemist Brenda Snyder, Alt. Section 
Councilor, ended with a lively panelist Q&A session, 
and everyone wished there had been more time to 
continue the discussions. Please know Toledo 
Section ACS extended our sincerest appreciation to 
our speakers and presented the 2 non-profit groups 
with a generous section donation to continue their 
important work to keep our waters safe.  ***** 

 

http://partnersforcleanstreams.org/
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May 7th: Lithophanes @ the Botanical 
Gardens, History, Chemistry, and Museum Tour 
presented by Jocelyn Marinescu and Frank Butwin 
was attended by 22. They enjoyed a pulled pork bbq 
picnic dinner and social hour before checking out 
the Lithophane Museum. The Blair Museum of 
Lithophanes is the largest collection of lithophanes 
in the world and is truly one of the gems of the 
Toledo area.  Litho (rock) Phanes (light) are three-
dimensional translucent porcelain plaques which, 
when backlit, reveal detailed magical images.  First 
created in Europe in the 1820’s, it is a very unique 
art form. ****  

http://www.lithophanemuseum.org/ 

   

  

 

 

 

HATS OFF to our  50 year 

ACS Members: 
Mr. John F. Georgal 

Mr. A. Walter Long  

 

ü Are you a computer user?  

ü Do you like to surf the web to keep abreast of 

whatõs going on?     

You are invited to check out and join ACSNetwork, an on-

line site for all ACS News, Communities and Groups.  Our 

Toledo Section has it own network group:  

https://communities.acs.org/groups/toledo-local-section 

The Toledo Local ACS Section network will allow you to: * see 
all upcoming events on a section calendar, *connect with other 
chemists and chemical engineers in our geographic area, * 
share your expertise and ideas with others, * provide 
constructive input on section relevant documents (eg. ByLaws), 
* offer comments, suggestions and feedback for future & on past 
programming and volunteer outreach events * and contribute to 
the public's understanding of chemistry in your community. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR 

SUMMER LIBRARY EVENTS:  

Toledo ACS is hosting 4 summer outreach hands-on 
events in association with the Toledo-Lucas County 
Library’s Summer Reading Club: FIZZ, BOOM, 
READ! Want to be a part of the summer reading 
fun and volunteer about 2 hrs of your time? We are 
in need of volunteers for the following dates: 

¶ June 11th  2-4pm @ Toledo Heights Library 

¶ June 24th 1-3pm @ Mott Library 

¶ July 3rd 12:30-1:30 @ Maumee Library 
¶ July 23 2:30-3:30 @ Sylvania Library 

Time commitment includes a ½ hr setup and ½ 
cleanup and about 1 hr engagement with about 20 
middle school children. Toledo ACS will provide 
materials & instructions for hands-on 
demonstrations, goggles and access to a computer 
to run What is Chemistry Jeopardy? on-line game 
created by our own Tina Hubbell.  We would like to 
have at least 2 volunteers per library date.  A pre-
meeting to review the experiments, go over 
logistics, distribute materials and answer questions 
may be coordinated for all volunteers. If available 
and interested please email Joanna_hinton@hotmail.com 

or call me @ 419-346-8876 as soon as possible. 

The Toledo Section of the American Chemical 
Society and the Toledo-Lucas County Library 

proudly presents an evening with 

Sam Kean  

Noted Science Author of The Disappearing Spoon 

and ¢ƘŜ ±ƛƻƭƛƴƛǎǘΩǎ ¢ƘǳƳō  and The Tale of the 

Dueling Neurosurgeons 

Thursday November 13, 2014  

Evening Hours  TBA  

McMaster Auditorium, Main Library   

325 Michigan St. Toledo, OH  

Author lecture, Q&A, reception with book signing 

This is a free event and open to the public; 

reservations will be required; more information to 

follow.  Please HOLD THE DATE. 

Rare Meissen 

lithophane globe, 

shown lit and 

unlit, German, 

19th century, 

Blair Museum 

acc. no. 1794, 

Height: 11.5". 

http://www.lithophanemuseum.org/
https://communities.acs.org/groups/toledo-local-section
mailto:Joanna_hinton@hotmail.com
http://samkean.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=86f6e85c005707a3035dfee91&id=0fb39bbe50&e=6213acc0eb
http://samkean.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=86f6e85c005707a3035dfee91&id=1fca10af06&e=6213acc0eb
http://samkean.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=86f6e85c005707a3035dfee91&id=ee50c4a8bc&e=6213acc0eb
http://samkean.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=86f6e85c005707a3035dfee91&id=ee50c4a8bc&e=6213acc0eb
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Covalent Bonds  

(Dashes of Chemistry News worthy of sharing): 

¹ Brenda Snyder, Alternate Councilor, represented our 

section at the Dallas ACS National Meeting back in 

March 2014. 

¹ Andy Jorgensen, Councilor, missed the Dallas meeting 

because he was enjoying a 6 month chemistry 

teaching exchange at University Lüneburg in 

Lüneburg, Germany 

¹ Kudos J  to Project Seed Program at University of 

Toledo!  Awarded ACS funds to support 5 students 

this 11
th
 year at UT!  Look for future announcement of 

a Project Seed Mini-Symposium mid-August that will 

feature the students and their research presentations! 

Your Toledo Section enthusiastically financially 

supports Project Seed at UT. Great investment in 

future chemists! 

¹ High FIVEs I to UToledo Student ACS Chapter for 

another ACS OUTSTANDING Chapter Award! Jonathan 

Tomko and Christina Onyskiw attended the Dallas 

National Mtg and accepted the award on behalf of UT 

StACS and shared demos at Chem Demo Exchange. 

¹ Toledo ACS annually financially supports UT StACS.  

Glad to see they are successful in their ventures and 

that we could help! 

¹ Way to go Tina Hubbell who engaged young minds 

about the joys of a science/chemistry career at 

Career Day at Christ the King School May 16
th
! 

¹ Congratulations to Section high-schoolers who 

participated in this year®s Chemistry Olympiad 

coordinated by Dr. Somnath Dutta of Defiance 

College and held in March 2014. Local finalists took 

National Exam in April. 

¹ BRAVO Ú to following University of Toledo students 

(advisor) who were awarded Student Travel Grants 

this spring in the amounts of $100 ² 200 to help 

defray their costs to travel to meetings to give 

research presentations through our Section®s Student 

Research Travel Award Program. 

Ú Yining Jin (Hermann von Grafenstein)                       

Ú Partha Karmakar  (Steve Sucheck) 

Ú Amila Devasurendra (Jon Kirchhoff) 

Ú  Vishwanath Gaitonde  (Steve Sucheck) 

Ú Sandeep Thanna  (Steve Sucheck) 

Ú Sri Kumar Veleti  (Steve Sucheck) 

These students may get to share their experiences 

and research at a mini-symposium later this year; 

look for future announcement and come learn how 

our section dollars are helping these young chemists! 

¹ Toledo Section was self-nominated for 5 different 

2013 ACS Local Section awards. Keep your fingers 

crossed for us! 

 

 

 

¦   ATTENTION SECTION 

COLLEGES & UNIVERSITIES!     ¥ 
BGSU, Adrian College, Lourdes and others within our 7 

NWOH counties and Lenawee County in MI  

¦ Do you have an active ACS student chapter?   

¦ Or want to get one started?  

¦ Need financial assistance? 

It is an easy Process and we are willing to help!         

Please email ToledoSectionACS@gmail.com and request 

information on how to get started.  The Executive 

Committee would love to visit your location and help plan 

a start-up event with you!  Have you heard about ACS 

WEBINARïin-a-BOX?  They are FREE!  And provided to 

you by Collaboration with ACS Younger Chemists 

Committee, ACS Careers, and ACS Webinars.  Next One 

is Tuesday October 7, 2014 in the evening!   

Topic is: Speaking Simply    All you have to do is register 

and secure a venue with computer and projector!       

Great, easy first chapter event! 

Hope to hear from you soon! 

 

 

 

Oct 19-25, 2014          

National Chemistry Week 
           CANDY: How Sweet it is! 

 

  

mailto:ToledoSectionACS@gmail.com
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Toledo Section Bylawsõ Update      
Can you believe it? Toledo Section has been 

operating under bylaws that date back to 1979.  

Really?  Yes, it’s true.   

Efforts were undertaken back in 2001 to change 

them but due to circumstances, these efforts were 

never realized. We all should applaud last year’s 

Chair Tina Hubbell for spear-heading efforts to 

make the necessary revisions as required by 

National ACS in 2013 and submission of those 

revisions.  ACS Committee on Constitution and 

Bylaws (C&B) received our first submission in Dec 

2013 and then final submission (with slight 

adjustments per request from C&B) back in early 

January 2014.  

We just recently received notice from C&B, and 

they found “them to be legal and consistent with 

the SOCIETY’S documents and internally consistent 

with the Section’s bylaws.”    HOORAY! 

C&B sent us a preliminary report of their findings 

and a marked-up copy of the bylaws with all 

required and recommended changes. The Section’s 

Executive Committee (EC) will be meeting here very 

shortly to review & approve changes. Then they’ll 

be READY for VOTE by section’s members. Bylaws 

(1979 version and EC approved 2014 version) will be 

sent via regular mail for section’s members’ review 

and vote to approve in accordance with our current 

1979 bylaws. 

The most significant change in the bylaws from 

1979 to current version you need to be aware of is, 

if approved, Toledo Section will be able to conduct 

Section’s Officers’ elections electronically. Welcome 

to the 21st century!  There is also a lot of added 

language and sections to be consistent with ACS 

MODEL BYLAWS and Guidelines for Local Sections.  

 

           
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS  

Sat. Sept 20, 2014: Thomas Edison ACS Landmark 

Event  @  The Menlo Park Laboratory at The Henry 
Ford, Greenfield Village in Dearborn, MI.   
http://www.acs.org/content/acs/en/education/whatischemi

stry/landmarks/thomas-edison.html 
 

Oct 19-25, 2014: National Chemistry Week, 
CANDY: How Sweet it is! Local Section Events to be 

held at Imagination Station & local libraries; volunteers 

needed 

 

Oct 29 – Nov 1, 2014: ACS Central Regional 
Meeting @ DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel in 
Pittsburgh-Green Tree. http://www.acscerm2014.org 
 

Thurs. Nov 13, 2014:   OPEN BOOK - 

A free, open to the public 
Toledo ACS Section-Toledo-Lucas County 

Library Partnership Event: 

An Evening with Noted Scien ce 

Author Sam Kean  

McMaster Auditorium, Main Library, 
Toledo, OH 

 
 

Attn:  CHEMISTRY AMBASSADORS 

 

How could great science communication 

win you a trip to San Francisco ACS in 

August 2014? 

Do you love talking about chemistry? Are you burning to 

entertain non-scientists about your cool research? 

Are you an undergraduate or graduate student (or 2014 

alum), postdoc, or pre-tenure faculty member at a U.S. 

academic institution and an ACS Member? Then check 

out www.acs.org/chemchamps to learn how a 2-3 min 

YouTube video could be all that stands between you right 

now and a free trip to the beginning of the ACS Fall 

National Meeting in San Francisco. We look forward to 

seeing some great videos! But hurry – submissions are 

due by June 6! 

  

http://www.acs.org/content/acs/en/education/whatischemistry/landmarks/thomas-edison.html
http://www.acs.org/content/acs/en/education/whatischemistry/landmarks/thomas-edison.html
http://www.acscerm2014.org/
http://t.congressweb.com/l/?LOXHBANVZOMJKGJ
http://t.congressweb.com/l/?LOXHBANVZOMJKGJ
http://t.congressweb.com/l/?LOXHBANVZOKPDAB
http://t.congressweb.com/l/?LOXHBANVZOWXNDK
http://t.congressweb.com/l/?LOXHBANVZOWXNDK
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We are still collecting loose change for Pennies for 
PUR® Water at many of our events and programs.  

Unfortunately we are unable to collect at any library 
within the Toledo-Lucas County Library System due 
to their non-solicitation policies. Are you collecting 
at work?  Please join us by starting your own jar for 

a very worthy cause.  Thank you.

 

 

YOUR 2014 Toledo Section Officers  
Chair (2014):   Joanna Hinton, 419-346-8876 (c)  

joanna_hinton@hotmail.com 

Vice-Chair (2012-2014):  Frank Butwin, 419-270-0622 (c)    

fb21@wcnet.org 

Treasurer( 2013, 2014):   Jim Zubricky, 419-494-9536  (c)   

james.zubricky@utoledo.edu 

Secretary (2014):   Jim Slama,   419-508-0244 (c)  

james.slama@utoledo.edu  

Councilor (to 12/31/15) : Andrew Jorgensen,                  

419-344-0768 (c)     andy.jorgensen@utoledo.edu 

 Alternate Councilor (to 12/31/15):  Brenda Snyder 

Past Chair, 2012-2013:  Tina L Hubbell  

National Chemistry Week and Science Day 

Coordinator: Edith Kippenhan,   

 

Univ. Toledo Student Coordinator: Edith Kippenhan,   

Chemistry Olympiad Coordinator:  Somnath Dutta,  

QUESTIONS / COMMENTS / WANT INFORMATION /     

/ PROGRAM DATES / WANT TO VOLUNTEER? 

4 WAYS TO HELP YOU  

1. You are welcome to contact any of your Section 

officers directly. 

2. We now have a section email for your 

convenience to contact us.  We are also using 

this email to send out program announcements 

and newsletters, etc.  We hope you find it 

helpful. ToledoSectionACS@gmail.com 

3. You are invited to check out and join 

ACSNetwork, an on-line site for all ACS News, 

Communities and Groups.  Our Toledo Section 

has it own network group:  

https://communities.acs.org/groups/toledo-local-

section 

4. Visit Toledo Section on FACEBOOK 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Toledo-

Section-American-Chemical-Society 

 

Seeking Chemist s Who Can SPELL  

  

All the Buzzzzz is true! ¢ƘŜ .ƭŀŘŜΩǎ /ƻǊǇƻǊŀǘŜ ϧ 

Community Spelling Bee Presented by O-I and 

Buckeye CableSystem benefiting Read for Literacy 

is not your average Spelling Bee! Designed for team 

camaraderie, the Bee is a fun way to support 

literacy. Toledo ACS supports Read for Literacy; we 

had a 4-person team in last year’s Bee and finished 

within top 10 scores (54 teams participated). I bet 

we can do even better this year.  It’s a great way to 

enhance community visibility of Toledo ACS & 

promote science literacy.  We are in need of 3 

volunteers to be on this year’s Working Bees team.  

Tentative date for Bee is Thursday October 16 from 

noon-3pm.  If you are interested and can SPELL, 

contact Joanna Hinton via her email or cell or 

ToledoSectionACS@gmail.com 

 

mailto:joanna_hinton@hotmail.com
javascript:void();
mailto:andy.jorgensen@utoledo.edu
mailto:ToledoSectionACS@gmail.com
https://communities.acs.org/groups/toledo-local-section
https://communities.acs.org/groups/toledo-local-section
mailto:ToledoSectionACS@gmail.com

